BAKAS HORSES FOR HANDICAPPED 
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

December 7, 2023, 6:30pm
Attendance: Jen West, Eileen Davis, Michelle Letter, Teri Yarborough, Kim Hajaistron, Johanna Rossellini, and Cassandra Doty (by phone). November meeting minutes distributed to the board, discussed, and approved.
Important dates/Upcoming events:
· December 8th, Keystone Rec Center “Night of Sparks”, Special Needs adult dance, 6:30p - 8:30p 
· December 9th, Christmas Party, 5p – 9p
· December 15th, Brandon Rec Center “Ball for All”, Special Needs Adult Dance, 6:30p – 8:30p
· January 4th, Board Meeting, 6:30pm
· Jan 14th, Special Olympics Coach Meeting at Bakas
· January 21st, and February 18th, and March 10th - Charity Horse Show Series
· February 23rd and 24th, Regional Special Olympics at Bakas
· April 5th and 6th, State Special Olympics in Ocala
New Business:
· Bakas Charity Horse Show Series: 
· Planning for the January show will ramp back up after the Bakas Christmas Party.
· Goddard Party:
· Party went well. 
· KC and Summer’s End horse shows:
· Successful and a great time for our riders. Most expenses covered by parents and donations.

· USF medical clearance for riders:
· Large turnout. 20 to 22 riders had exams and didn’t have to go find doctors.

· Will be twice per year in the future.
· Christmas Party planning: 
· Santa: Glenn will be Santa and will ride Levi if needed or will ride in on tractor/hayride.
· Music: Milosz’s mother confirmed that he will play during the party.
· Food: Attendees will bring two covered dishes and auction items. Roberto will grill chicken. Kim has drinks, hamburgers, and hot dogs.
· Volunteers are spaced out throughout the day on Saturday.
· Stockings are stuffed.
· Issue with tables – need about 10 more tables. Have enough chairs.

· Tom here noon Sat for lighting, completing set up, etc.
· Same format and schedule as last year – hayrides, pony rides, etc.
· Fundraising: 
· Krispy Kreme Fundraising Campaign (Digital Dozen): 
· Update from Cassandra: 20-25 dozen sold, fundraiser goes through end of January.
· Points of Light: 
· We were a “close second” for this grant. They are keeping our application for future projects.
· Siemens: Pending. Decision December 20th.
· Melissa Ems Insurance Agency: Melissa has offered to plan a large event and some smaller ones to benefit Bakas. Michelle met with her 11/15/2023 to discuss. 3/24/2024 discussed as potential date for party. Ideas discussed.
· IT and website discussion: Cassandra needs to set up a meeting to set up emails – previous meeting cancelled. She will distribute a sign-up sheet for mail setup at the January meeting.
· Financials: Successful year to date.
· Jen’s discussion: 
· Discussed “Spree for All” hiking spree on December 16, 9am to 1pm at All People’s to bring awareness to Parks and Recreation Department. Bakas invited to have a table at the event. Amy will attend to represent Bakas.
· Bakas was featured in this month’s “Trailblazer,” the Conservation and Lands Management newsletter. Jenn discussed the article and felt it was a great story about Bakas.
Minutes taken by Michelle Letter, Secretary. Meeting adjourned 8:10 pm.
